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ON ONE FOOT 

Writing a Jewish Song that Matters 
 

 In the summer of 2019, a lifetime ago 
before COVID, I attended my first songwriting 
retreat entitled, “Writing a Song that Matters” 
hosted by singer/songwriter Dar Williams and 
Friends.  I went to the Garrison Institute in 
upstate, NY, knowing nobody and having only 
written a handful of songs on my own.  Eagerly, I packed all 
my instruments and headed to this beautiful former 
monastery, knowing that this week of creativity, inspiration, 
and music was going to have a major impact on my life.  At 
the time, I was still teaching full time for St. Luke’s School, 
but all the snippets of my songs included lines like, “go 
where you want to grow,” and “take a chance, break free.”  
I knew that I had outgrown my surroundings and my life 
was about to change, but I couldn’t quite figure out how to 
make it happen.  The artistic process through songwriting 
helped me work several things out at the same time all 
while becoming part of an incredible community of creative 
souls. 
 During my 1:1 session with Dar working on one of my 
songs, she asked if I knew fellow Jewish singer-songwriter 
Sue Horowitz.  I had met Sue through the Women Cantors’ 
Network but didn’t realize that Sue had recently started her 
own group for Jewish songwriters, The Jewish 
Collaborative Songwriting Retreat.  Dar suggested I connect 
with Sue and her group (most of the songs I was writing 
were clearly Jewish songs) and I filed that bit of information 
away not realizing at the time how valuable it would 
become.  During COVID, when everything took place online, 
I took a leap and attended one of Sue’s winter retreats with 
JCSR and immediately felt a deep connection and sense of 
community with my fellow Jewish singer/songwriters. 
 The JCSR group of artists is an incredibly special, truly 
collaborative group.  I stress the word collaborative because 
it is such a contrast to the word competitive.  In this group, I 
immediately felt a sense of belonging and began to 
participate in co-writing with several different musicians.  
Each writing partner offered another opportunity to expand 
possibilities, think creatively, solve problems, and work 
together.  In collaboration, I’ve written several wonderful 
pieces, some of which I’ve included in services already, and 
others which are still considered “wet paint” and not totally 
finalized. 
 The friendships and collaborations are special, and they 
also inspire me to write more confidently in my own voice 
as a songwriter.  At TBE, you may recognize some of my 
original music and settings of liturgy: “Hava Nashira, L’cha 
Dodi, V’imru Amen, Healing Niggun, In Darkness, Esa Einai, 
Send Healing Now, and Song of the Doe.”  In collaboration, 
I’ve been exploring, co-creating, and dreaming up 
innovative approaches with partners who inspire and 
nurture the creative process.  With our recent musical 
guest, Caitlin McLaughlin (Fellow JCSR member), I’ve  
 

Continued on page 21... 

KATIE KAPLAN, CANTOR 

 As I sit down to compose my next to 
last bulletin article as senior rabbi, it occurs 
to me that Hebrew has an unusual way of 
saying “all good things must come to an 
end.”  The expression is familiar to us, but 
in another context.  It’s motzei Shabbat. 
 In Israel, where there is no word for “Saturday” other 
than Shabbat, Saturday night is motzei Shabbat, literally, 
when Shabbat leaves, referencing the time when the stars 
come out for Havdalah.  In a purely secular context, the 
term is referenced by soldiers, who often get leave for 
Shabbat and then head back to their bases on Sunday 
morning. 
 An essay in Tablet, show how this phrase may show up 
in a sports story that discusses how a soccer team didn’t 
fulfill the promise it had displayed in the first half of the 
game; or in the headline of an entertainment column that 
complains that a critically acclaimed TV drama series was 
coming to an end after five seasons. 
 Yes, all good things, like Shabbat, must have their 
denouement, their sunset, their motzei Shabbat. 
 For those of us who set our internal clocks to Jewish 
time, where each week consists of a series of days building 
up to Shabbat, that idea resonates.  But with the cycles of 
time, even as all good things must come to an end, there is 
still next Shabbat to look forward to. 
 And for us, there are many things to look forward to as 
well.  For the congregation, a new chapter begins, and I 
extend a Mazal Tov to Rabbi Knopf, who will have my 
complete support. 
 And for us, I echo a song that was a big hit back when I 
was a student in Israel, when on motzei Shabbat, everyone 
would pile into the number 9 bus and get off on Ben Yehuda 
Street, where the city would pulsate with the possibilities of 
a new week.  It’s a Hebrew version of “Everybody Loves 
Saturday Night,” Kol Ehad Ohev Motzei Shabbat.  It didn’t 
matter when Shabbat ended, summer or winter, a half hour 
after those stars appeared, the streets would be filled with 
people.  It felt back then that while Shabbat was over in the 
blink of an eye, there were no limits to how long motzei 
Shabbat would last.  And while the best thing had come to 
an end, a slice of pizza or a banana crepe on Ben Yehuda 
Street, with the street performers and falafel hawkers, was 
not so bad. 
 For me, motzei Shabbat - which sounds a lot better than 
“retirement” – aptly describes where we are headed.  It’s 
less Shabbat’s denouement than its afterparty. 
 For us, motzei Shabbat means that we’ll still be able to 
maintain contact, just in different ways.  You can always 
reach me via email – and I always like to hear how things are 
going.  And you can keep up on my writing in any number of 
ways, including this bulletin, where I’ll continue to share my 
ideas, following in the footsteps of my clergy emeritus 
predecessors.  I’ll also be syndicating a regular column 
through the Religion News Service (R.N.S.) and blogging at  

Continued on page 21... 

https://www.tabletmag.com/sections/news/articles/after-shabbat
http://www.one.co.il/Cat/Articles/Article.aspx?id=60967&categoryId=0&tableid=0&bz=6
http://www.ynet.co.il/articles/0,7340,L-2967047,00.html
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SHABBAT AND FESTIVAL SERVICES 

MARCH 
 

Friday, March 1 
Shabbat Across America Dinner 5:30 pm 

Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 
 

Shabbat, March 2 
Shabbat Service 10:00 am 

 
Friday, March 8 

Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 
 

Shabbat, March 9 
Shabbat Service 10:00 am 

ShabbuzzBimBam 11:00 am 
 

Friday, March 15 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 
Shabbat, March 16 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 
 

Friday, March 22 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 
Shabbat, March 23 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 
JOSHUA FRIEDMAN, BAR MITZVAH 

 
Sunday, March 24 - PURIM 
Megillah Reading 10:00 am 

Purim Magic Show 
 

Friday, March 29 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 
Shabbat, March 30 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 

Services will be on Livestream on Friday night and on Zoom on Shabbat morning unless otherwise noted. 

APRIL 
 

Friday, April 5 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

Special Musical Service 
Cantor Sue Horowitz, special guest 

 
Shabbat, April 6 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 
Celebrating the 30th Anniversary 

of Cantor Katie Kaplan becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
Cantor Sue Horowitz, special guest 

 
Friday, April 12 

ShabbuzzBimBam 5:00 pm 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 
Shabbat, April 13 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 
GRANT BRADLEY, BAR MITZVAH 

 
Friday, April 19 

Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 
 

Shabbat, April 20 
Shabbat Service 10:00 am 

SHABBAT HAGADOL 
 

Monday, April 22 - Erev Passover 
First Seder 

 
Tuesday, April 23 - Passover, 1st day 

Passover Service 10:00 am 
Second Seder 

 
Wednesday, April 24 - Passover, 2nd day 

Passover Service 10:00 am 
 

Friday, April 26 - Passover Chol Hamoed 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 
Shabbat, April 27 - Passover Chol Hamoed 

Shabbat Service 10:00 am 
 

Monday, April 29 - Passover 7th day 
Passover Service 10:00 am 

 
Tuesday, April 30 - Passover 8th day 

Passover Service 10:00 am 
Yizkor 

INTERFAITH SEDER 
to Unite Our Diverse Community 

Thursday, April 11 at 6:30 pm 
 

United Jewish Federation of Stamford, New Canaan and 
Darien, The Interfaith Council of Southwestern 
Connecticut, the Mayor’s Multicultural Council and UConn 
Hillel are hosting an Interfaith Seder. 
 

Using a specially designed Haggadah, the themes of the 
seder will include unity among varied cultures, 
backgrounds and faiths. 
 

Rabbi Joshua Hammerman has worked on creating the 
event this year. It will be his last community event before 
his retirement. We hope that you can join us. For more 
information and to register: www.ujf.org/seder or contact 
Sharon Lewis, slewis@ujf.org 

http://www.ujf.org/seder
mailto:slewis@ujf.org
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Special Occasion? 
 

Sponsor the Shabbat Announcements 
(emailed every Thursday afternoon) 

 

Donation of $72 
 

All sponsors will be acknowledged at the 
beginning of each of the announcements 

and also listed in our bi-monthly Bulletin. 
 

Call Mindy in the office at 322-6901 ext. 301. 

SEEKING SHABBAT GREETERS 
 

Do you like getting a warm “Shabbat Shalom” as you enter 
shul on Saturday morning? 
 

Our greeting program has been extremely well received.  To 
keep this program going, we need volunteer greeters like 
you. 
 

For more information Contact Eileen H. Rosner at 
rosnereileen@gmail.com. 
 

Thanks for helping make Temple Beth El a warm and 
welcoming place to be. 

B’NAI MITZVAH 

April 13 
GRANT BRADLEY 
Son of Jessica and Jonathan  
Brother of Samantha 
Attends Bi-Cultural Hebrew Academy 
Mitzvah Project: Collecting Basketballs 
for The Boys & Girls Club of Stamford 

YOUNG FAMILIES AT TBE 

March 23 
JOSHUA FRIEDMAN 
Son of Rachel and Keith 
Brother of Aaron 
Attends Turn of River Middle School 
Mitzvah Project: Lasagna Love 

To view more Mitzvah Projects from our B’nai Mitzvah 
program, click here. 

mailto:rosnereileen@gmail.com
https://www.tbe.org/mitzvah-projects/
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WE WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS 

Stacy Lessen and Gregg Arenson… 
...live in Stamford with their children Ruby, 3 years old, and Ben 1 year old. 
 

Why we joined TBE... 
Both of our babies were born while we were living in Brooklyn, and we had started to form 
a nice community of new parents.  We were looking for a way to meet other families in the 
area when we moved to Stamford. 
 

First impressions of TBE... 
We love it!  Everyone is friendly and welcoming!  I, Stacy, grew up being a member of TBE 
and have fond memories of my time spent with the TBE community.  We would love for our 
children to have similar experiences to help grow their love and connection to Judaism. 

Joseph and Rosalie Wise... 
...live in Stamford. 

 

We were members of TBE before we moved to Arizona.  Now that we have returned to 
Stamford, we have rejoined Temple Beth El. 

Rachel and Michael Sackman… 
...live in Stamford with their children Corey, 3 years old, and Dylan, 2 years old. 

 

Why we joined TBE... 
We joined TBE after attending TeeBeEs programming and were very happy with the warm 

community we were becoming a part of.  It’s been great to meet other young families in 
Stamford and watch our children enjoy celebrating Shabbat and holidays. 

Emma and Brian Adler... 
...live in Stamford with their children Jordan, 2 years old, and Cooper, 1 year old 
 

Why we joined TBE... 
We were thrilled to be joining TBE, as we wanted to officially be part of the Stamford 
Jewish Community.  We are excited to meet other young families with kids who hold 
similar religious values. 
 

First impressions of TBE... 
Members of the TBE community have welcomed us into the shul with open arms.  We 
have been to several TeeBeEs events with our two little ones and have loved meeting the 
entire TBE community (both old and new members). 

Justin and Danyela Proteau... 
...live in Stamford 

 

Why we joined TBE... 
We joined TBE because we just got married and were looking for an opportunity to connect and 

be a part of a community out here. 
 

First impressions of TBE... 
We had a great first impression - we came to services on the High Holy Days and it was a great 

experience. 
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Get involved, please… 
 

Help Wanted!  In order to maintain our vibrant and 
dynamic community, the Fund-Raising Committee needs 
more members to support TBE and volunteer their skills 
and talents.  Many of these opportunities ask for very 
small-time commitments.  Please consider getting 
involved with the: 
 

Annual Appeal | Temple Rock | Cantor’s Concert 
 

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact us and 
we will give you more information. 
 

Thank you! 
 

Contact Steven Lander for information. 
execdir@tbe.org 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A GABBAI? 
 

Training available! 
 

Please contact Rabbi Hammerman 
at rabbi@tbe.org. 

Beth El Cares focuses on chesed and tzedakah by helping the 
poor and unfortunate through mitzvot, both in our 
synagogue and the greater Stamford community.  We 
welcome volunteers!  This is the work we are currently 
engaged in.  If you are interested in volunteering in any of 
these endeavors, please contact the person listed. 
 

Reyut (Friendship):  Committed to serving the needs of 
those in our TBE community, including friendly visits, 
assistance with errands and transportation, Shabbat bag 
delivery to hospitalized patients.  Contact Melanie Massell 
at reyut@tbe.org or 203-274-1708. 
 

Project Ezra:  Providing pre-shiva meals to the bereaved in 
the congregation.  Contact Joy Katz at joyakatz@yahoo.com or 
203-329-3359. 
 

Serving the homeless:  Helping prepare and serve food — 
you can do either or both — to the homeless at New 
Covenant Center in Stamford on the fifth Thursday of each 
month.  Times are 2:30-4:15 pm and 4:15-5:30 pm. Contact 
Julie Rosenberg at julierosenbergslp@gmail.com or 203-273
-6794. 
 

High Holiday Food Drive:  Contact Sharon Turshen at 203-
323-3872 
 

Christmas dinners at local homeless shelters:  Contact Julie 
Rosenberg at julierosenbergslp@gmail.com or 203-273-
6794. 

BETH EL CARES 

Denise and David Greenman on the birth of a grandson, 
Nathan Zachary, bon to Michelle and Ari Weiss. 
 

Malerie Yolen-Cohen and Jeff Cohen on the birth of a 
grandson, Noah Skye, born to Ana and Ben Cohen. 
 

Alana and Jed Selkowitz on welcoming their son, Anton, into 
their family and to the proud grandparents, Betsey and 
Arthur Selkowitz. 
 

Amy and Bill Miller on the birth of a granddaughter, Bailey 
Reese, born to Stacie and Brandon Espinosa. 
 

Barbara Aronica on the birth of a granddaughter, Josephine 
Ciccarelli Aronica, born to Andrée Ciccarelli and David 
Aronica. 

 
 

Share your family’s simcha (engagement, marriage, birth, 
Bar or Bat Mitzvah of a child or grandchild) and other 
joyous event.  Just contact the TBE office at office@tbe.org 
or 203-322-6901, ext. 301. 

MAZAL TOV TO... 

HONORABLE MENSCHEN 
TODAH RABAH TO OUR TORAH READERS 

ZOË JAFFE-BERKOWITZ  BARRY ERNER 
AMANDA GEFFNER  RABBI GERRY GINSBURG 

RABBI JOSHUA HAMMERMAN  RABBI MICHAEL KNOPF 
JOSH LEVINE  LEO LINDER  BERT MADWED  

SUSAN SCHNEIDERMAN  LAEL SHAPIRO 
MIA WEINSTEIN 

THANK YOU FOR SPONSORING KIDDUSH 

LEO LINDER 

CHECK US OUT ON 
 

facebook.com/tbestamford/ 

BETH EL CEMETERY ASSOCIATION 
 

Information about the Beth El Cemetery 
Association, Inc. is available from: 
 

Allan Lang at 203-327-6418 
or 

Eileen H. Rosner at 203-461-0506 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Annual Cantors Concert 2024 
Sunday, June 9, 2024 at 7pm 

SAVE THIS DATE! 
Friday, June 21, 2024 

 

FAREWELL SHABBAT 
for Rabbi Joshua and Mara Hammerman 

mailto:reyut@tbe.org
mailto:joyakatz@yahoo.com
http://www.nchstamford.org/
http://www.nchstamford.org/
mailto:office@tbe.org
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KESHER BETH EL 

TU B’SHEVAT 2024 HAVDALAH 

MOCK BRIT MILAH 

WORLD WIDE WRAP 2024 

KESHER BETH EL WINTER LESSONS 
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http://www.tinyurl.com/STAAM3-10
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SISTERHOOD
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http://www.tinyurl.com/tbecoffeehouse
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INFORMATION FOR YOU… 
 

When making a donation an acknowledgement will be 
mailed to the designee for donations of $10 or more.  
Donations of less than $10 will be acknowledged only in the 
Bulletin.   All donations will be published in the Bulletin 
unless you state that you wish to be anonymous. 

TREE OF LIFE 
 

 A beautiful way to commemorate a special 
occasion is to purchase a “leaf” on our beautiful 
“Tree of Life” sculpture adorning our Temple lobby. There 
are many more leaves available for your own personal 
inscriptions. 
 

 The following categories are still available: 
 

 Triple Chai $1,000   

 Silver Leaves - Gold Border $750 
 

 Silver Leaves (very few remaining) $250 

CONTRIBUTING SHARES OF STOCK 
TO TEMPLE BETH EL 

 

One way to boost your charitable contributions to Temple 
Beth El is to give shares of appreciated stock instead of 
cash.  You do not pay any tax on your capital gain, and your 
charitable deduction is the shares’ entire fair market value. 
 

Beth El members may contribute shares of stock to satisfy 
their dues pledge, their annual fund pledge, and other 
contributions to the Temple. 
 

After consulting your tax advisor, please contact the TBE 
office at 203-322-6901. 

HAVE YOU VISITED OUR WEBSITE? 
 

www.tbe.org 
 

Find out about the latest news and upcoming activities 

… access our online membership directory … register for 

events and make donations … connect to TBE’s Twitter 

and Facebook pages … and much more. 

DONATE ONLINE 
Go to: www.tbe.org/donate/ 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF COLLEGE STUDENTS 
 

Rabbi Hammerman would like to stay in touch with 
your child while they are away at college.  Please 
send their e-mail address to Mindy in the Temple 
office at  office@tbe.org.      Thank you! 

PAY YOUR DUES ONLINE 
 

Go to www.tbe.org/donate and click on member payments. 
 

Questions?  Contact Linda at 203-322-6901, ext. 302 or 
lindar@tbe.org. 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES 
 

Inscribe the names of your loved ones on a plaque in 
our Chapel foyer along with a light to commemorate 
their yahrtzeit and yizkor observances throughout the year. 
 

For details, contact Mindy at office@tbe.org or 203-322-
6901, ext. 301. 

TBE offers free family 
membership for the first year to 
any member’s child on the 
occasion of his or her marriage.  
For more information, contact 
Steve Lander at 203-322-6901, 
ext. 304. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR GIVING 
 

 Adult Education Fund 

 Paver Walkway Campaign 

 Beth El Cares 

 Rabbi Hammerman’s or Cantor Kaplan’s Mitzvah Fund 

 Goldberg Scholarship Fund 

 Emmet Manheim Memorial Playground 

 Kiddush Fund  

 Matthew Klein Memorial Sanctuary Garden Fund 

 Music Fund 

 Project Ezra 

 Religious School Fund 

 Frank and Rose Rosner Memorial Fund 

 Security Fund 

 Shabbat Bags 

 Youth Fund 

PAVER CAMPAIGN 
In celebration of our first 100 years! 

 

Consider adding a paver to our new walkway.  Three sizes 
are available. 
 

Click here for details:  https://4everbricks.com/donors/TBE/ 
 

Questions? Contact Steven Lander at execdir@tbe.org. 

http://www.tbe.org
mailto:lindar@tbe.org
https://4everbricks.com/donors/TBE/
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WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS  

MILLIE AVNIR ON BECOMING A BAT MITZVAH 
Carol & Larry Stopol 
RABBI JOSHUA HAMMERMAN 
Risa & Mike Pollack 
RABBI GERRY GINSBURG IN APPRECIATION OF YOUR 
KINDNESS 
Suzanne & Rob Fruithandler 
THE BIRTH OF NATHAN ZACHARY WEISS 
Lois Stark & Gary Lessen, Betsy & Peter Kempner 
THE BIRTH OF YOFIEL BAR-ASHER 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
THE BIRTH OF HANNAH SASHA MADWED 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
THE BIRTH OF CHASE THEODORE ROGOL 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
THE BIRTH OF LEWIS SCHWARTZ 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
THE ARRIVAL OF ANTON CRAIG BENTLY SELKOWITZ 
Betsy & Peter Kempner 
MERYL & HANK SILVERSTEIN ON THEIR GRANDSON 
BECOMING A BAR MITZVAH 
Carol & Allen Krim 
THE BIRTH OF NOAH SKYE COHEN 
Betsy & Peter Kempner, Susan & Art Greenwald 

IN HONOR OF: 

In honor of… 
The naming of Melody Sage Miller by Jamie Morvitz & Matt 
Miller 
 

The birth of Noah Skye Cohen by Sharon & Jeff Turshen 
 
In memory of… 
William Berkowitz, z’l, Suzanne & Rob Fruithandler 
Julius Bresslour, z’l, by Marcia & Mark Staines 
Gertrude Wolfson, z’l, by Sheila & Daniel Wolfson 

RABBI JOSHUA HAMMERMAN MITZVAH FUND 

CANTOR KATIE KAPLAN MITZVAH FUND 

In honor of… 
The naming of Melody Sage Miller by Jamie Morvitz & Matt 
Miller 
 

In memory of… 
William Berkowitz, z’l, Suzanne & Rob Fruithandler 

GOLDBERG SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

In memory of… 
Debra Wald Goldberg, z’l, by Ken Goldberg 

BETH EL CARES 

In memory of… 
Falek Braum, z’l, by Gail & Ray Walter 

SHABBAT BAG FUND 

In memory of… 
George Horowitz, z’l, by Meryl & Hank Silverstein 

ADULT EDUCATION FUND 

In memory of… 
Martha Friedman, z’l, by Barbara & Stan Friedman 

KESHER BETH EL FUND 

In memory of… 
Lydia & Jerome Nekritz, z’l, by Stacye & Stuart Nekritz 
Corynne & Leonard Klein, z’l, by Stacye & Stuart Nekritz 
Elaine Jacobs, z’l, by Jamie Morvitz & Matt Miller 
Daniel Charkow, z’l, by Barbara & Warren Brandt 

Aviva Maller Photography 
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Belle-Ann Abrams & Jerry Leichter .. IRIS & MURRY ABRAMS 
Joanne & Marshall Goldberg .................... ISADORE ABRAMS 
Marlyn & Rich Agatstein....................... WILLIAM ACKERMAN 
Judy & Robert Amster ......................... DINA & MAX AMSTER 
Rome Family ........................................ ARNOLD APPLEBAUM 
Peggy Kalter .................................................... RICHARD BELL 
Maddy Shapiro & Family .....................................ROSE BELITZ 
Sharon & Steve Katz ........................................... BETTY BINER 
Harriet & Seymour Weinstein ............ SHIRLEY BUXENBAUM 
Sandra Camner .............................................. DAVID CAMNER 
Stewart Casper ................................................ IRWIN CASPER 
Melanie Massell ............................. JUDGE FRANK D’ANDREA 
Paula Shulman ................................................. NINA DERMAN 
Ronnie & Ed Fein ................................................... PEARL FEIN 
Stacy Ferber ................................................. BEVERLY FERBER 
Judy Schneiderman ..................................... IDA FINKELSTEIN 
Belle-Ann Abrams & Jerry Leichter ................. MAGDA FUCHS 
Marilyn Galler Sofer & Mitch Sofer ..... SARA & STANLEY GALLER 
Heidi & Harrison Ganz ..................................... ARNOLD GANZ 
Marcia Bick-Gershman & Stan Gershman .... HENRY GERSHMAN 
Stan Gershman ........................................ SARAH GERSHMAN 
Fran & Rabbi Gerry Ginsburg ..................... DAVID GINSBURG 
Bracha & Jerry Silber .................................. HINDA GINZBERG 
Olga & Ronald Goldstein ......................... CARRIE GOLDSTEIN 
Sandy & Bill Gottlin ......................................... SALLY GOTTLIN 
Steven Grushkin & Family .................. JOSEPHINE GRUSHKIN 
Evelyn & Bruce Kahn .......................... IDA GUENZENHAUSER 
Robin, Jarad & Spencer Evans .................... HOWARD GUNTY 
Karen & Richard Hainbach ........................... FRED HAINBACH 
Beth & Brad Boyer ................................... GAYLA HALBRECHT 
Leonor Lopez ........................................ FERNANDO HALPERN 
Marsha & Ed Greenberg ............................ ESTHER HANDLER 
Steven Grushkin & Family ......................... LILLIAN HELLMAN 
Susan Frieden ..................................................... RUTH HILFER 
Madge & Michael Kellick ............................. ELMER HUPPERT 
Peggy Kalter .................................................... DORIS KALTER 
Deena Engel Kaplan.......................................... PAUL KAPLAN 
Madge & Michael Kellick ..................................... IDA KELLICK 
Helen & Marty Donner ................................SHIRLEY KLEINER 
Suzanne & Bob Kahn ......................................... JULIUS KOHN 
Susan & Richard Blomberg ............... RENÉE KONIGSBACHER 
Bernice Trell ........................................... ARTHUR KORNGOLD 
Kathy & Howard Kraus ...................................... DANA KRAUS 
Sharon & Steve Katz .................................... FRANN KRAVATS 
Julius Lasnick ..........................BADANA & HERMAN LASNICK 
Lederman & Madison Families ................ GLORIA LEDERMAN 
Lederman & Madison Families ............... JEFFREY LEDERMAN 
Belle-Ann Abrams & Jerry Leichter ..... EDITH & DAVID LEICHTER 
Helen & Marty Donner ..................................... SUSAN LEIFER 
Barbara & Steve Rothstein.................... EVELYN LIEBERFARB 
Leonor Lopez ........................................................ JOSÉ LOPEZ 
Stephanie & Larry Sherman ............................ MOLLIE MALIN 
Daniel & Sheila Wolfson ............................ BEATRYCE MEIZEL 
Michelle, Alan & Ethan Moskowitz ..... GERALD MOSKOWITZ 
Barbara Brafman & Larry Stein ................. JEANNETTE MOTT 
Roslyn & Merritt Nesin .................................... EUGENE NESIN 

REMEMBERING OUR LOVED ONES 

WE MOURN THE PASSING OF... 

CAROLE TINDEL, mother of Lori Kahn 
JOYCE GERBER, mother of Pamela Tinkham 

MYRNA LAZARUS, mother of Michael Lazarus 
JOAN BEHREND, mother of Kerrin Behrend 

SHIVA NOTICES AVAILABLE ON-LINE 
 

Congregants who are looking for shiva information can now 
quickly look online instead of searching their inbox for the 
announcement or calling the synagogue office.  Just go to 
TBE’s website (www.tbe.org) and click “Shiva Notices” 
under the WHAT’S NEW menu. 

IN MEMORY OF: 

NATALIE STEIN, z’l 
Sue Frieden 
ENID GANZ, z’l 
Betsy & Peter Kempner, Lori & Bruce Tobin 
STEVEN SHINDLER, z’l 
Rae-ann & Scott Allen 
JOYCE GERBER, z’l 
Carol & Allen Krim, Heidi & Harrison Ganz, Susan & Larry 
Holzman, Laura Markowitz, Betsy & Peter Kempner, Dara 
Holzman 
EVELYN KUCKER, z’l 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
SHERYL BENJAMIN, z’l 
Betsy & Peter Kempner 
DAVID CAMNER, z’l 
Carol & Allen Krim 

Suzanne Pianin..............................................RICHARD PIANIN 
Julie & Lenny Rakowitz ..............................DAVID RAKOWITZ 
Rosenblum Family ................................. ELMER ROSENBLUM 
Mina Roth-Dornfeld ..........................DORA ROTH-DORNFELD 
Gail & Bruce Stone ........................................ PHIL SALTZMAN 
Lori & Bruce Tobin ............................... BARBARA SCHWARTZ 
Debora & Paul Weinstein ..................... MARILYN SCHWARTZ 
Stephanie & Larry Sherman ........................ NANCY SCHNECK 
Marsha Shendell & Family ................... MILDROSE SHENDELL 
Nancy Wolfson & Family .......................... SOPHIE SIDEROWF 
Bracha & Jerry Silber .................................... CHARLES SILBER 
Barbara Rosenberg.......................................... JACOB SKYDEL 
Bracha & Jerry Silber .......................................... LOLA SILBER 
Meryl & Hank Silverstein ...................... STEVEN SILVERSTEIN 
Alan Sosnowitz .......................................... LILLY SOSNOWITZ 
Rosalie & Joe Wise.......................................... SHIRLEY STEEN 
Gail & Bruce Stone ............................. SADIE & FRANK STONE 
Loralee & Phil Granowitz ............................ WALLY WALLACH 
Judith & Robert Amster ............................ SHIRLEY WARREN 
Barbara & Stan Friedman ...........................LILLIAN WARSAW 
Rhonna & Brian Rogol ................................ LEONARD WEBER 
Fran & Rabbi Gerry Ginsburg ... JANE & WALTER WERTHEIM 
Nancy Wolfson & Family ..................... GERTRUDE WOLFSON 
Dana Horowitz & Peter Wolly .............................. JILL WOLLY 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?t=vne8an6ab.0.0.v784x5cab.0&id=preview&r=3&p=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tbe.org
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CRITICAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR BUILDING ONE 
COMMUNITY (B1C) IN STAMFORD 

 

B1C has a terrific tutoring program for elementary students 
but doesn’t have enough tutors.  14 volunteers (adults or 
teenagers) are needed on Monday - Thursday from 4:30pm-
5:45pm.  The kids speak English so you do not need to speak 
another language but Spanish or French would be useful.  
Each volunteer works with up to three children. 
 

Volunteers must commit to a minimum of three consecutive 
months for one session a week, have basic technology skills 
and familiar with how math is currently taught at the 
elementary level.  Teenagers must be 16 years of age or older.  
To volunteer, register on the B1C website at https://
building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/ and 
indicate it is for the Homework Club.  You can also contact 
Margarita Zimmerman, B1C’s Volunteer Director at 
mzimmerman@b1c.org 

On One Foot continued from page 3... 
 

Times of Israel, amongst other projects. 
 One good thing that will come to an end around 
Passover will be my “In This Moment” newsletter emailed to 
congregants for nearly thirty years.  Also known as the 
Shabbat-O-Gram, it was originally mailed weekly, but 
emergencies like Covid and October 7 have at times 
demanded a more frequent distribution.  I’m praying that 
things will calm down enough for me to pull back and 
conclude the series as scheduled, in late April. 
 But regardless, I’ll be shifting my attention to my 
Substack newsletter, which appears frequently, and if you 
are subscribed, you’ll continue to hear from me regularly 
over the coming months and years. 
 If you haven’t already, please take a moment to 
subscribe at https://rabbijoshuahammerman.substack.com 
 Subscriptions are free.  I’ll soon be adding a payment 
option, but you will always be able to access much of the 
material for free.  I’ll now have time to develop the site and 
would love to keep you in the loop. 
 Finally, before we welcome the stars and usher in that 
final motzei Shabbat, please mark your calendars for my final 
Shabbat here, which will be June 21 and 22.  On that Friday 
night we’re planning a simple, warm celebration, filled with 
gratitude.  Mara and I prefer that to big black-tie galas with 
lots of speeches, toasts, plaques and gold watches.  Over the 
coming weeks, we’ll share some ways that you can get 
involved in sharing memories and dreams.  That will be my 
final Shabbat here, as I’ll be on vacation for the final week of 
June. 
 Yes, everybody loves motzei Shabbat.  I think we will too! 

Happy Purim and Passover, from my family to yours. 
 

Rabbi Joshua Hammerman 

Cantor Katie Kaplan continued from page 3... 
 

composed a V’shamru/Niggun, Havdalah melody, and Kol 
Adonai setting that we’ve also been singing during Friday 
evening services.  Remember Hawaiian Shabbat?!?  The 
fabulous Rachel Haymer is also a member of this community 
and we met at the in-person retreat this past summer!  Some 
of you may also remember Ben Pagliaro (Fellow JCSR 
member) who joined us for a special artist in residence 
weekend last spring and with whom I’ve co-written a lovely 
setting of the Kaddish is also part of the crew. 
 Attending these retreats, creating sacred space, and 
being in a collaborative community is medicine for the soul 
that then becomes an infusion for the community.  After 
recharging a depleted battery, there is space and resources 
available to manifest dreams and to show up to meet the 
present moment.  Music then accompanies our deepest 
longings to express the wide range of what it means to be 
human. 
 It is with enthusiasm that I will be bringing Sue 
Horowitz, the leader and creative talent at the helm, to TBE 
to share her music at a special dessert and Havdalah evening 
on Saturday April 6, 2024.  This also happens to be the 
Shabbat of the 30th anniversary of my Bat Mitzvah, and I am 
hoping that we can fill the entire weekend with ruach, 
music, and song at TBE.  Please mark your calendars, as 
Sue’s music and artistry is not to be missed.  Together we 
will share music and celebration while Sue takes us on a 
musical journey. She will share her superpower of building 
community and telling a story through song.  I can’t wait and 
hope you will join us! 
 

Cantor Katie Kaplan 

 

https://building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/
https://building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/
mailto:mzimmerman@b1c.org
https://rabbijoshuahammerman.substack.com
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Have you seen our new PAVER WALKWAY? 
 

Pavers are now available for installation this Spring. 
Commemorate significant life events. 

Pavers are $250-$500 & $1,000  Tax deductible! 
 

Contact Steven Lander, execdir@tbe.org for details. 

Aviva Maller Photography 

mailto:execdir@tbe.org
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The deadline for the 
May-June 2024 Bulletin  

will be Monday, April 1, 2024. 

Commit to leaving a legacy and help ensure that Temple 
Beth El will be part of the fabric of the Stamford Jewish 
community for many years to come. Click here for our 
LIFE & LEGACY Honor Roll. 

To create your legacy contact Steven Lander 
execdir@tbe.org | 203-322-6901, ext. 304 

Temple Beth El 
350 Roxbury Road 

Stamford, CT 06902 
www.tbe.org 

 

Have you seen our replica of Noah’s Ark in the hallway of Kesher Beth El?  It is walnut, measures 76” by 
72”, and has 149 plaques and 18 larger animals that can include engraved messages in honor of a family’s 
children or anyone else, or in honor of a significant family event . 
 

We are asking you to consider honoring your children (or anyone else) by donating $250 to this project 
and buying a plaque.  We hope that you might be further moved to buy one of the remaining animals 
for a donation of $1,000. 
 

Proceeds to benefit Kesher Beth El. 

https://www.tbe.org/ll-honor-roll/
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ART GREENWALD 
President 

INTEGRATED PROTECTION SERVICES, LLC 
320 Boston Post Road, Suite 140     DARIEN, CT 06820 

Tel:  203.322.0772 
WWW.INTEGRATEDPROTECTIONSERVICES.COM 

 

SYSTEMS AND SERVICES FOR SECURITY 
AND FIRE PROTECTION 

SERVING CONNECTICUT AND NEW YORK 
COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL 

 

Check out our special website 

Dedicated to TBE’s event space 

 

www.thebigeventspace.com 

 

Please let your friends and business 

associates know how we can fulfill their 

celebratory and meeting needs. 

http://WWW.INTEGRATEDPROTECTIONSERVICES.COM
http://www.thebigeventspace.com
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